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                      July 1, 2020
Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:


Stone Grove, Lot 4 - BZA-21-001
Petitioner: 

Silverthorne Homes   
Location:
5705 E 900N
Request:
The petitioner’s request seeks a Development Standard Variance from the Stone Grove PUD Ordinance No. 050917 to allow a reduction in the minimum 15-foot building separation.
Staff Review: 
Existing Conditions: The site is currently partially developed.  The home build has been stalled at foundation stage since the Town’s inspector found the building separation issue.  That inspection revealed that the minimum building separation between the homes (both under construction) was approximately 14’9”.  Since, Lot 3 was much further along in the construction process than Lot 4, and both lots meet the minimum side-yard setback, Lot 4 was selected as the lot to seek the variance.   
Surrounding Land Use & Zoning:  The surrounding land uses are as follows: 

· North: Across the CR 900N are single-family homes zoned R-1 by the County
· East: Single-family homes zoned R-1 by the County 
· South: Single-family homes zoned Stone Grove PUD 
· West: Single-family homes zoned Stone Grove PUD
The petitioner is requesting approval of one (1) Development Standards Variance as detailed below.     
Section 2 of Stone Grove PUD
Section 2 of the Stone Grove PUD includes Lot & Yard Requirements.  The listed minimum building separation between homes is 15 feet.     

Staff Comments:
This is a very simple petition.  The petitioner is seeking approximately a 4-inch reduction in the minimum building separation.  While we do stipulate minimum building separation for a reason and we do expect homes to meet that minimum, this type of variance is minimal and very infrequent.  Staff does not feel this small difference in building separation will be visible to passers-by or the future homeowners themselves.  Therefore, staff is supportive of this request.    
The BZA may include conditions of approval noted above, and if so, those conditions should be incorporated into the ballots.  They may be amended, added to, or removed by the BZA.  The petitioner also has the right to request them to be amended, added to, or removed until the time the BZA has made a motion on the conditions.
Decision Criteria:
The BZA has four (4) options in considering this request; the Board may approve, approve with modifications, deny, or continue this petition.  
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